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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—JULY 2016 

THE HEAT IS ON!   By Dave Borchardt 

 

Summer is here and along with it comes the Arizona heat.  The average high tem-
perature for July is 105.9 degrees and the average low temperature is 81.0 degrees 
making it the warmest month of the year.  I think that is why so many people head 
north to escape some of  the heat.  But remember what they say about Arizona, “It’s a 
Dry Heat”.  Even for the long time residents and short time residents, it is pretty warm 
around here in July.  The golf rates are about the best in July and August, we just 
have to get out early and finish before noon. 
 
Of course the thing we think of the most about July is Independence Day celebrated 
on July 4th usually with picnics and bar-b-q’s with family and friends. 
Other less recognized events for July are National Blueberry Month, National Hot Dog 
Month and National Ice Cream Month. 
 
Some of the more recognized individual days of the month are Canada Day on July 
1st, World UFO Day on July 2nd, National Fried Chicken Day on July 6th, National 
Nude Day on July 14th (what ?), All or Nothing Day on July 26th (where do these days 
come from ?) and National Cheesecake Day on July 30th. 
 
I’m sure quite a few of you already knew about some of these events, but it’s always a 
good idea to review them so we don’t forget. 

Reprint of an article from July 2012 
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From the President’s Desk—Bob Hert 

         

      

       

President (term 2016-2018) Bob Hert Lot #43 480-322-5533  

Vice President (term 2016-2018) Cami Weiss Lot #188 480-234-5074  

Secretary (term 2015-2017) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2015-2017) Kathy Gabel Lot #150 480-264-8354  

Board Member (term 2014-2017) Joyce Hoopes Lot #141 505-250-6613  

Board Member (term 2015-2018) Bobbie Lowery Lot #193 480-276-8568  

Board Member (term 2016-2019) Sue Behrens Lot #24 920-254-2005  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

Hot! Hot! Hot! 
Please take time to watch out for yourself and your neighbors during these hot sum-
mer temperatures; be careful walking and at the pool, drink plenty of liquids.  If we 
take these precautions our summer can be safe and enjoyable. 
 
There was a good turnout for our pool party on June 10th and a big Thank You goes 
out to Kathy Gabel and Sue Behrens for hosting.  Great job!! 
 
Angi Cummins, Desert Harbor Manager, held her monthly meeting June 15th and a lot of good information 
was shared by all.  It looks as if a great deal of the community’s wants/requests will be taken care of very 
soon. 
 
A couple of dates to remember: 
 July 4th we’ll be having a golf cart, motorcycle, atv parade (if you like, decorate your mode of transportation) 
through the park followed by a picnic with hamburgers and hot dogs being furnished by the board; parade 
starts at 3:30 with picnic to follow.  So we can have an accurate count, please sign up by June 30th.  After 
dinner you can stay to swim, play games or visit.  If you would like to view the fireworks, which can be seen 
from the parking area of the clubhouse, be sure to bring chairs. 
Sue Behrens will be hosting a wine and cheese tasting party July 23rd from 2-4.  Please sign up as soon as 
possible.   
 
Remember we live in a very close community, take the time to say hello to your neighbors and keep an eye 
out for each other.  Please be respectful of each other and have fun….life is too short. 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 BINGO BRUCE-ARLENE WICKEN 
BOB-BEV HERT 

612-518-4284 
208-550-1572 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING CAMI WEISS 
BEV HERT 

480-234-5074 
208-550-1572 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF DON WALKER 480-288-5686 

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 MAH JONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 480-288-4332 

 SHUFFLEBOARD BOB HERT 480-322-5533 

 WELCOME BILL-SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE PAT BALLOCK 480-983-5303 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Connie Riter, Dave Borchardt, Dick Smith, Bob Mayo, 

Midge Drouin,  Margo Crawford, Jane Boudreau 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

JULY BIRTHDAYS JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

ITEMS FOR SALE OR ITEMS WANTED 
 

Please let us know if you have something for sale or if you need something 

 

DAY NAME LOT 

6 Larry & Bertha Luby 55 

12 Bill & Philicia Hightower 8 

19 Robert & Bette Roy 130 

23 Richard & Karen Anderson 39 

25 Bob & Fran LeVeque 62 

27 Bob & Bev Hert 43 

   

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

4 Kitty Hutson 56 

4 John Kalmakoff 165 

7 Bill Johnson 5 

9 Harvey Nelson 131 

9 Cathleen Smartt 20 

11 Anne Eubank 169 

11 Bertha Luby 86 

12 Phyllis Tessmer 51 

14 Jerry Murphy 205 

15 Penny Newby 185 

17 Karen Majur 173 

18 Cheryl Sunderman 71 

20 Art Roberts 81 

21 Noran Olson 27 

22 Ron Schupbach 93 

23 Bev Borchardt 142 

23 Jim Hutson 56 

24 Greg Hudson 80 

24 Cliff Tessmer 51 

25 
 
27 
 
29  
 
31 
 
31                

Kathleen Kalber 
 
Wanda Tucker 
 
Jim Stevens 
 
Joe Schnier 
 
Kim Worthem 

64 
 
14 
 
156 
 
146 
 
80 
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Angi Cummins’ Manager’s Meeting  6/15/16    by Connie Riter 

 
Angi began her meeting by apologizing for taking so long to get anything done here.  But she said 
she has finally hired someone to help out at Casa Blanca so she will be spending more time here. 
Regarding the kitchen, they will be putting up a wall with a serving window and a door.  We will be 
allowed to keep the cabinets we have.  The kitchen should be completely finished by the end of Au-
gust. 
 
The furniture for the TV corner in the clubhouse will be delivered on Monday, June 20

th
.  (and it 

was!)  She has the cash on hand to buy the barbecue grill and the other TV we want above the fire-
place.   The bathrooms are still being worked on because she still needs to select the mirrors. 
The palm trees planted on the front road into the park are dying.  She will talk to Barry about water-
ing more. 
 
Dogs should always be on a leash in the Park, except when they are in their designated Dog Park 
area.  She got a quote on replacing the clubhouse floor of $19,000.  No decision made. 
 
The outer walls facing the inside of peoples’ property will NOT be painted.  She thought they would 
be, but upper management said “No.”  The kitchen will have stainless counter tops and a “wall of 
sinks” used for various purposes.  No new cleaning service has been selected.  Angi and Barry will 
continue for now.  
 
Tim Chrissis asked about the rocks she has been promising between houses.  She said a load of 
rocks was delivered to the golf course and she will continue getting more. 
 
Someone mentioned the inspection now being required for selling your home.  She said that was 
correct.  It is at the owner’s expense and costs $25 if being sold through Sun and $50 if you have an 
outside community selling it.  Fran asked about classes for the defibrillator.  She said she would like 
to hold off on this until the winter visitors return, but she will see if the fire department could come 
now. 
 
They are not going to replace the Activities Director (Tracey) right now.  Angi said she will check on 
getting the drainage areas by the golf course cleaned out before the monsoons.  Lifetime leases will 
continue to be honored until the original owners are no longer here.  These leases are not transfer-
rable to other family members. 
 
We had an incident when both gates were shut down and another when a resident had a serious 
water leak outside.  It took over ½ hour to reach someone at the Call Center for help.  She’s not sure 
how to correct this problem. 
 
Angi said she will see about getting donuts and coffee for her next meeting. 
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Slow Cooker Lasagna Soup 
made by Carol Rysavy for Ladies’ Luncheon 
 

1 lb. ground beef or Italian Sausage 
1 medium yellow onion, diced 
3 or 4 cloves of garlic, finely chopped 
1 can tomato sauce (16 oz) 
1 can crushed tomatoes, undrained. (26 oz) 
1 carton (32 oz) Progresso beef flavored broth 
2 cups sliced mushrooms 
1 tablespoon dried basil leaves 
1 tablespoon dried parsley 
1 cup water 
½ teaspoon salt 
¼ teaspoon pepper 
1 cup uncooked bow-tie pasta (2 oz) 
2 cups chopped zucchini 
Shredded cheese, if desired 

Directions: 
In 10-in skillet, cook beef and onion 

medium high heat stirring fre-
quently, until beef is brown.  Drain. 
Place in 6 quart slow cooker. 

Add garlic, tomatoes, tomato sauce, 
broth, mushrooms, basil, parsley, 
water, salt and pepper to slow 
cooker, stir.  Cover and cook on 
low for 7 to 8 hours.   

When about 30 minutes are left, add 
uncooked pasta and zucchini.  
Cover and continue cooking until 
time is up. 

Top with shredded cheese if desired. 

Cool Yogurt Smoothie   by M. Drouin 

 
Ingredients: 1 container (6oz) strawberry low-fat yogurt 
                     1 3/4 cups thawed cool whip free whipped topping (divided) 
                     2 cups fresh strawberries 
                     2 cups of ice cubes 
 
Directions:     Place yogurt, 1 1/2 cups of the whipped topping, strawberries, and ice in   
  blender;  blend until smooth.  Pour into 4 glasses, top each with 1 tablespoon of the 
  remaining whipped topping.  Serve immediately. 

June Potluck   by Joyce Hoopes 

Fifty-nine people  signed up for potluck, but thirty-five showed up.  A good time was had by 

all.  50/50 was won by Susan Hoopes.   Ten folks stayed and played left/right/center with Bev 

Borchardt, Colleen and Dorothy taking the pots.  Others stayed and just conversed.  
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PHONE BOOK & NEW RESIDENT UPDATES: 
 
 

 Benson, Kurtis-Cindy (lot #115) 480-703-6134 
 
 Geurts, Barbara (lot #158) NEW RESIDENT  
  
 Goudeseune, Joe-Bea (lot #177) NEW RESIDENT 
 
 Hert, Bev (lot #43) cross out 208-549-3645 replace with 208-550-1572 
 
 Hightower, Bill (lot #8) cross out 772-7453 replace with 480-372-7530 
 
 Kroschel, Clark (lot #105) New Phone 480-271-2813 
 
 Martolano, Gabrielle (lot #109) 
 
 Medcoff, Heather (lot #46) 
 
 Mueller, Dorothy (lot #155)  480-984-9780 
 
 Omness, Danny-Lee (lot #46) 
 
 Rasmussen, Harry-Bobbi (lot #47) 850-602-1043  850-910-5574 
 
 Smith, Jean (lot #164) 
 
 Speck, Steve-Mardene (lot #25) 
 
 Wallace, James (lot #36) 480-888-8030 
 
 Wicken, Arlene (lot #37) correct phone is 612-518-4284 
 
   

  

If you have had a phone number change, please let Dick Smith know. 
Dick is in lot #74, phone 480-983-5819 
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Bunco Results  by Becky Gardner 

 
The heat is on and Bunco offers us a fun way to spend a morning in the air conditioned  

Clubhouse!   June 2nd winners were as follows:  Most Buncos went to Ann Bush.   Most Wins and 

Traveling Bunco went to Judy Childers.   Jean Myers took home 2nd Most Wins and Charlene Hud-

son took 3rd Most Wins!  Congrats to the winners! 

 

June 16th winners were Don Childers for Most Buncos and 2nd Most Wins. Judy Childers took Most 

Wins and Traveling Bunco (no this is not a typo- she won the same things on June 2nd).  I, Becky 

Gardner received 3rd Most Wins and Dale(Roger) Tucker had the Most Losses.  Thank you every-

one for the participation.  It is fun and easy to play.  Looking ahead, our next BUNCO dates are July 

7th and the 21st. Hope to see you there. 

Pool Party  by Connie Riter 

 
On June 10

th
, a late afternoon pool party was held in our clubhouse and pool.  About 40 people at-

tended, some of whom sat in the clubhouse and enjoyed conversation and snacks provided by the 
board.  We had a cheese tray, a fruit tray, tortilla chips of various colors, and we brought our own 
drinks. 
 
Some hardier people ventured into the pool to play water games, and a few (including me) sat in the 

hot tub watching the events.  It was a fun and relaxing time!  A big thank you to Sue Behrens and 

Kathy Gabel for hosting this for us. 

Ping Pong Players Needed   by Judy Childers 
  
We need more Ping Pong players.   Come down to the club house and try it. If you haven't played in 
a long time that's ok.  Most of us hadn't either.  Lots of fun, many, many laughs.  Come and play or 
watch.  Monday, Tuesday and Friday. 10 am . 
 
We need help scoring as no one can remember the score.  Must be an old age thing. 
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   NO RESIDENT MEETINGS JUNE-JULY-AUGUST 
  
  

 AUGUST 

 
 6th Saturday Potato Bake 4:00 to 6:00 pm BYOB 
 13th Saturday Pool Party & Ice Cream Social 3-6 pm 
 20th Saturday Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food 
 
 

 SEPTEMBER 

 
 3rd Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 5th Monday Labor Day Picnic 
 17th Saturday Pot Luck Luau, Meat provided, bring side salad/dessert 
    to share, Entertainment Provided   4:30 HH 5:00 Food 
 

 OCTOBER 

 
 1st Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am  
 15th Saturday Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food 
 29th Saturday All Park Patio Sale, 7 am to 1 pm 
 31st Monday Halloween 
 

 NOVEMBER 

 
 5th Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 11th Friday  Kids Next Door 
 19th Saturday Thanksgiving Pot Luck 4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 

 DECEMBER 

 
 3rd Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 13th Tuesday Bell Ringers 
 17th Saturday Christmas Pot Luck 4:30 HH  5:00 Food 

 
 

ALL EVENTS, DATES AND TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK 

RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED 
 

Do you have used greeting cards?  There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in.  

Only the fronts are used.  Connie Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude’s in Nevada. 

Thank you. 

LADIES GET ACQUAINTED SOUP AND SALAD LUNCHEON  
By Connie Riter 

 

The summer weather is definitely here with afternoon temps over 100 degrees and many people leaving the 
park for their other homes or on vacation. This appeared to be the case for the Ladies Soup-N-Salad Lunch-
eon held on June 7th.  A group of ten met to share good conversation and fellowship, with one soup made by 
Carol Rysavy, several salads, and 3 desserts.  It was fitting that Kay McKersie won the 50/50 for this 
event….since by next month she will be in her new home.  We hope she’ll continue to come back and visit 
with us. 
 
Mark your calendar for the first Tuesday July 5th to join the ladies for lunch. Take this occasion to welcome a 
new resident to the community as well as an opportunity to try out new recipes.  If you have not attended one 
of the luncheons please join us next month.  We encourage you to invite a new resident to next month’s 
luncheon so they may meet some of the other ladies in the community.   
 
A sign up sheet is in the clubhouse.  Please bring your own table service including bowl(s) and something to 
drink.  Lastly remember to bring the proper serving utensil to accompany your dish.   

LADIES LUNCHEON AT KOKOPELLI’S by Jane Boudreau 

 

Kokopelli’s at Gold Canyon Golf Resort was the location of the May Ladies Luncheon.  Eighteen ladies en-
joyed a variety of items from the menu.  Several selected appetizers keeping their meal on the lighter side.  
The soup of the day was potato with ham and looked very good.  The sandwiches like the Reuben were piled 
high with meat.  The sidewinder club was very tasty and was accompanied by French fries or coleslaw.  Sev-
eral of the ladies enjoyed fish tacos which were a generous serving of three accompanied by coleslaw or 
fries.  The tuna melt was a little bland however the flavor was elevated with the addition of jalapeños and ba-
nana peppers. The chipotle chicken sandwich was very tempting and I eyed Colleen’s.   
 
Those attending welcomed Gay, a new residents who has purchased the home in lot #67. We hope she en-
joyed herself and will attend future luncheons.. 
 
The June luncheon will be held at Crackers and Company Café located at 535 W Iron Ave., Mesa, AZ. 
 
All the ladies of Desert Harbor are invited to the monthly luncheon.  Announcement and signup sheets are in 
the clubhouse.  Please join us for good conversation and an opportunity to meet your neighbors.  
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HEALTH ARTICLE   by Midge Drouin 

The health articles are generally taken from medical information web sites and are not 
endorsed or promoted by the newsletter committee 

Its Mosquito Season:   The 411 on Repellents  
 
Thwack. They’re baaaack. Yep, it’s mosquito season again. 
 
It’s not just about itchy bumps, either -- mosquito bites can make you sick, especially if you’re travel-
ing. Think Zika, chikungunya, West Nile, dengue, or even malaria or yellow fever if you’re going to 
some parts of Africa. 
 
That means you need some insect repellent -- but surprisingly, lots of people don’t use it. An April 
2016 survey done by market research firm TNS Global found that only about half of Americans  
(49%) follow the CDC’s recommendation to use a mosquito repellent. 
 
Zika poses a particular danger to pregnant women, since it causes birth defects. As it creeps north-
ward from South America and the Caribbean, health officials’ mission is to get the message out loud 
and clear: Mosquito repellents are safe, and you should use them. 
 
And there are more choices than ever.  The product that’s right for you will depend on why you need 
it. Are you pregnant or traveling to an area with a lot of mosquito-borne disease? Are you fishing or 
camping and handling lots of gear? Are you applying it to a young child’s skin? All those things 
should factor into your buying decision. 
 
We reached out to mosquito experts for advice on choosing and using these products. Here are their 
rules for making mosquito repellents work for you. 
 
What’s the best active ingredient?  According to the CDC and EPA, there are four ingredients to look 
for: DEET, picaridin, oil of lemon eucalyptus or PMD, and IR3535. 
DEET is the granddaddy of bug stoppers. It was developed by the U.S. military in 1946, and it’s the 
most widely used and studied active ingredient out there. It's long gotten a bad rap as a scary 
chemical, but experts say that reputation isn’t justified, even for pregnant women. Extremely high 
doses have, on rare occasions, caused nervous system problems like seizures, tremors, and slurred 
speech, though, so it’s still worth handling with care. 
 

It's found in products like Off!  Deep Woods spray, Sawyer’s Ultra 30 Insect Repellent lotion, and 

3M’s Ultrathon Insect Repellent lotions and sprays. 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open. 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There are two 
   green color containers that are for “aluminum cans” ONLY and another for pa
   per and cardboard.  We get money for these two dumpsters, so PLEASE use
   them as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury.  The two blue recycle dumpsters
   are for plastic, glass and all other recycle items.  We do not get any money for
   these two containers, but please recycle as much as you can. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Connie Riter, Lot #81, 315-657-3078 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
   

STAPLES REWARDS NUMBER FOR DESERT HARBOR  2892869542  
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A Hero in Our Midst   by Connie Riter 

 

Last month, the National Sheriffs Association which numbers almost 3100 sheriffs and 20,000 law 
enforcement professionals, awarded our own Jim Stephens its “2016 Chaplain of the Year Award.”  
A formal ceremony was held at the Pinal County Sheriff’s Office on June 13

th
 where Chaplain 

Stephens was presented with his award by Sheriff Paul Babeu.  Sheriff Babeu stated, “Chaplain Jim 
Stephens never expected recognition and certainly not this national award since he’s always helped 
others out of love for his fellow man.  Jim’s always there to listen, offer encouragement and prayer 
when we need it most.  Jim’s been a gift from God to support our staff and help us care for those we 
meet on emergency calls who need spiritual support.  We are all so proud of this national recognition 
for Jim.” 
 
Chaplain Stephens became a volunteer member of the Pinal County Sheriff’s Office, Victim’s Ser-
vices Unit 8 years ago.  The VSU is a civilian group of staff and volunteers created to assist victims 
of crime and support law enforcement.  Victim’s service chaplains are on call to provide aid, comfort, 
assistance and resources to victims, witnesses and survivors of crime.  The unit consists of six vol-
unteer chaplains from various religious backgrounds, who respond to calls when needed. 
Chaplain Stephens has a 20-year background in law enforcement.  He draws on his extensive law 
enforcement background to connect with deputies that may be having trouble coping with stressful 
or traumatic incidents.  He finds comfort in providing faith-based counseling to law enforcement offi-
cers and crime victims alike. 
 
Chaplain Stephens keeps busy outside of his chaplain service by volunteering for his church and 
works for the elderly as the County’s Triad Coordinator.  Triad is a nationwide concept supported by 
the NSA for organizing community resources to help provide a safer environment for older adults.  
The group is made up of community representatives who implement programs and activities to help 
the county’s elderly.  As Coordinator he has expanded the county’s lock-box program and the use of 
first-responder medical alert cards.  These programs provide a safer home environment for the 
handicapped and elderly to remain independent.  He also coordinates a group of volunteers who do 
light handiwork for the elderly who are not physically able to perform simple home maintenance. 
In accepting the award, Chaplain Stephens stated, “I am honored and humbled to receive this 

award.  I want to thank Sheriff Paul for nominating me for this prestigious recognition.  It is a privi-

lege to serve PCSO and this county and I look forward to finding new and better ways to serve.” 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Dorothy Mueller 155 Avon Products, Free Boxes 480-984-9780 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Renee Spears 57 Reiki Sessions 480-215-8328 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

     

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 623-385-5429 

     

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

     

 Dick Smith 74 House Sitting 480-983-5819 

     

 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 

     

 Joyce Hoopes 141 Pet Sitting 505-250-6613 

     

 Jim Gabel 150 Roof shingle repair, Painting 480-264-8354 

     

 Richard Nienkark 192 Painting, light landscaping, irrigation 480-288-0568 

     

 Karen Ayo 175 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
4pm Happy Hour 
6:30pm Cards 

2 
7am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

3 
10:30 am Church 
 
12:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

4 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
1pm Mahjongg 

3:30pm golf cart 
      Parade 
4-6pm 
Community Picnic 

5 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
10am Ping Pong 
12pm Ladies Soup/
Salad Luncheon 
6pmNDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible Study 
6:30pm Cards    
6:30pm Bean  
Bag Toss 

6 

7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm  Mexican Train 
1-3 pm Quilting 
7:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

7 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
10am Bunco 
1pm cards 
6:00 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

8 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
4pm Happy Hour 
6:30pm Cards 

9 
7am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

10 
10:30 am Church 
 
12:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

11 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

12 

7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
10am Ping Pong 
6pmNDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible Study 
6:30pm Cards 
6:30pm Bean  
Bag Toss 

13 
7:15am            
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
 1pm Mexican Train 
7:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

14 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm cards 
1-3 pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 

 
 

15 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
6:30pm Cards 

16 
7am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
4:30pm          
Happy Hour 
5pm Pot Luck 

17 
10:30 am Church 
 
12:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

18 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

19 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
10am Ping Pong 
11am Ladies                         
Luncheon 
6pmNDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible Study 
6:30pm Cards 

20 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm  Mexican Train 
1-3 pm Quilting 
7:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

 

21 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
9:15am Casino 
Fort McDowell 
10am Bunco 
1pm cards 
6:30pm Billiards 

22 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
4pm Happy Hour 
6:30pm Cards 

23 
7am 
Coffee/Donuts 
2-4pm 
Wine and Cheese  
       Party 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

24 
10:30 am Church 
 
12:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

25 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

26 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
10am Ping Pong 
6pmNDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible Study 
6:30pm Cards 
6:30pm Bean  
Bag Toss 

27 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm  Mexican Train 
7:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

28 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
1-3 pm Quilting 
1pm cards 
6:30pm Billiards 

 
 

29 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
4pm Happy Hour 
6:30pm Cards 

30 
7am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

31 
10:30 am Church 
 
12:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

      

July 2016 


